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WESTPAC ACKNOWLEDGES PROCEEDINGS COMMENCED BY ASIC 

 
Westpac Group acknowledges the commencement of civil proceedings by the 
Australian Securities and Investments Commission (ASIC) against two entities in the 
Group, BT Funds Management Limited (BTFM) and Asgard Capital Management 
Limited (ACML), in relation to an issue that was a case study at the Financial 
Services Royal Commission. 
 
The allegations concern the inadvertent charging of financial adviser fees to 404 
customers totaling $130,006 after a request had been made to remove the financial 
adviser from the customers’ accounts.  
 
The issue was self-reported to ASIC in July 2017 and customers have been 
contacted and remediated. 
 
ASIC alleges that the account statements provided to those customers were 
misleading and that BTFM and ACML failed to ensure services were provided in 
accordance with their license obligations. 
 
BTFM and ACML accept the allegations made and do not intend to defend the 
proceedings. BTFM and ACML will make submissions on the appropriate penalty in 
due course. 
 
BTFM and ACML apologise that these errors occurred and will work with ASIC to 
resolve the proceedings as quickly as possible. 
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